
 

 

 
    04th August 2020 

To,  
 Shri Ravi Mital Ji (IAS) 

The Secretary 
 Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports  
 Government of India 
 New Delhi  
 
Subject:- Unanimous resolution passed by the Indian Body Builders Federation 
in its Special General Body Meeting held on 24th July, 2020 on WebEx Video 
Conferencing. 
 
Sir,  
 This is to inform you that the Special General Body Meeting of the Indian Body 
Builders Federation was called in background of the present CoVid-19 situation on 
24th July, 2020 on WebEx Video Conferencing software at 5:00 p.m.  Annexed 
herewith as Annexure A is the copy of the Notice dated 14th July, 2020 for both the 
Executive Committee and Special General Body Meeting sent vide email dated 14th 
July, 2020.  
  

It was mandatory for the Indian Body Builders Federation to conduct its 
election for the Executive Committee for the term of four years 2020-2024 in  August, 
2020. The rules governing the said elections were as per the National Sports 
Development Code, 2011 and also as per the Constitution of IBBF as under the 
provisions of Bombay Public Trust Act, 1950 and the Societies Registration Act, 1860.   
It was unanimously decided after due deliberations by the members of the Indian 
Body Builders Federation that the entire election process as stipulated hereinabove 
cannot be conducted smoothly in the present conditions. Furthermore, there is 
possibility of some affiliated State Units and their members of not being able to 
participate in the said election process due to separate rules governing their freedom 
of movement as per the directions of their respective State Governments in near 
future. In such circumstances we are left with no other possibility other than 
postponing the decision of the said election process till March 2021 during the ‘Mr 
India’ Senior National Body Building and Physique Sports Championship.  
  

It was also unanimously decided that the present Executive Committee to 
continue to functioning in the interim till the time new Executive Committee is not 
elected. We request you to kindly consider the said resolution of Indian Body Builders 
Federation in the ongoing conditions and allow the present Executive Committee to 
function in the Interim till the time is conducive for conducting the election of the new 
Executive Committee for the term 2020-2024. The members have also resolved that 
the same decision is to be conveyed to the Hon’ble Charity Commissioner Office, 
Mumbai for their records and further directions.  



 

 

 We will be producing the letter to the Hon’ble Charity Commissioner Office 
once the functioning of the same is resumed after lifting of ban on movement and 
gathering as stipulated by the State Government of Maharashtra.  
 

Thanking you in anticipation,  
 

Yours Sincerely  
 

  

For Indian Body Builders Federation 

                                                      

Chetan M. Pathare, 
Secretary-General 
 
 

CC.: To, Shri S P S Tomar, Deputy Secretary, MYAS, GOI, New Delhi. 


